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Ofsted Inspection 
Last week Ofsted, the schools’ inspectorate, visited 
Northwold on Tuesday and Wednesday. It went 
well. Many many thanks to all the staff and pupils 
who worked so hard over both days. And a big 
thank you to the parents who responded to the 
survey. We will let you know the results of the 
inspection, once Ofsted publish their report. 
 
 

Next Week at Northwold –  
w.c. 3.7.17 
Here are the key events for the upcoming week; 
it’s a very busy one: 
 

Day Event/Trip 

Monday Year 4 Annual Class Trip 

Tuesday 
Reception, Year 1 Annual Class 
Trips 
Science Institute Workshops  

Wednesday Year 5 Annual Class Trips 

Thursday 
Nursery Annual Class Trip 
Year 6 Transition Day 

Friday Year 2 Annual Class Trip 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Eid Street Party – Sunday 2nd July 
Please see the flyer below. There is a fantastic Eid 
street party taking place nearby. 
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Summer Term – IMPORTANT DATES 
Please note below important dates in the calendar 
for the last two weeks of the Summer Term.  

JULY 
Sat 8th July Summer Fair 
  
Mon 10th July Sports Day (all year groups at 

Springfield Park) 
 All Day 
 
Weds 12th July  Music Concert 
   11.00-12.30 
Thurs 13th July Champion House Prize -  

Trip to the Seaside 
All Day 

 
Mon 17th July  Reports Afternoon 

2.00-6.00pm (School ends at 
1.45pm) 

 
Tues 18th July -  The Jungle Book – Year 6 

11.00am – Performance to school 
2.00pm – Matinee performance for Parents 
6.30pm – Evening performance for Parents 

 
 
Weds  19th July 100% Attendance Prize Trip 
    
Thurs 20th July  Class Parties 
   Afternoon 
   Year 6 Leavers Party 
   6.30-8.30pm 
 
Fri 21st July  Celebration Event 

Prize giving and music 
performances at The Round 
Chapel. 
10.00am-12.00pm 

SUMMER TERM FINISHES – Parents can collect 
children directly from the Round Chapel. 
 

 

 
 
 

Summer Fair – Saturday 8th July 2017 
On Saturday 8th July, we will be hosting our school 
Summer Fair.  We have been lucky in booking 
fantastic rides for the children – Northwold’s own 
Mini Theme Park! The entrance fee is 50p per 
person, although babies in pushchairs are free.  
It is going to be a great day, but we need parent 
volunteers to help make the day even more 

special.  Can you help with: 

¶      face-painting, tattoos etc 

¶      running a stall: books, food 

¶      running the fun rides 

¶      visiting local shops / restaurants to request 
donations for our raffle 

  

Finally, here is your chance to have a clear out and 
donate books, toys and bric-a-brac in good 
condition for the second hand stall. 
If you are interested in helping out, please come 
and put your name down in the school office. 

 

Macmillan Dress Up and Dance –  
Friday 30th June  
Our fabulous Dress Up and Dance day made its 
annual return on Friday. This is a firm favourite in 
the Northwold calendar. The event is a brilliant 
fundraiser for Macmillan Cancer Support. Led by 
Kimber and Aaron, the whole school learnt a 
dazzling dance routine to a classic pop song – Who 
Do You Think You Are, by The Spice Girls 
(Remember them?). Performed it at the end of the 
school day to the parents arriving to pick up their 
children, it was once again a great event. Watch 
out for a video of the performance on YouTube 
coming soon. 
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Junior Choir – Barbican Performance 
We were very lucky to have been invited to 
perform at the launch event of this year’s Hackney 
Schools Music and Dance festival. To celebrate its 
20th year, there was a special event staged at The 
Barbican on Monday 26th June. We are proud to 
have the Junior Choir representing the school at 
this event. Here are the impressions of two 
students who were there: 
 
“The Barbican was very big and grand! Lots of 
people were there and they had hefty instruments. 
The school choir had sung songs with everyone 
enjoying the sound of the music and the crowd 
were waving their phones in time with the music. 
We saw African dancing and Steel pans and we 
heard a beautiful piece of opera. Our school choir 
performed three songs for the audience. We had a 
great time.” – Temitayo (Turkey) 
 
“Northwold Choir went to the Barbican Centre. 
While we were there we had a rehearsal on a huge 
stage with a band and our conductors. We had a 
long break and a snack. After that we went in and 
the show began. My favourite performance was 
the African drumming. Half an hour later it was our 
turn! We left the auditorium and went back stage. 
Soon we were standing on the stage. There were 
so many people there. We sang three songs: A 
Hard Road To Travel, Something Inside So Strong 
and Celebrate (Good Times). The best song was 
Something Inside So Strong because all the oldest 
children got their flashlights out and were waving 
them in time to the song.” – Aaliyah (China) 
 

Early Years Singing Festival 
On Thursday 29th June, both Nursery classes had 
the great privilege of performing at the Hackney 
Early Years Singing Festival. They sang 12 songs in 
all, and really enjoyed singing and dancing to the 
music. Many thanks to all the adults who came and 
supported the children to make this such a 
successful trip.  

 
 
 

 
Year 4 Trip – Unicorn Theatre 
 
Year 4’s trip to the Unicorn on Wednesday was to 
see their latest production – Double Double Act, 
which featured adults and children in the main 
acting roles. Both classes thoroughly enjoyed the 
show: 
"These characters are hilarious. I had a belly full of 
laughter." – Julia (Jamaica) 
 
"Double Double Act. It was interesting to see how 
brave the kids were at acting and interacting with 
the audience." – Ali (Jamaica) 
 

 
 

 
Year 3 Annual Trip - Legoland 
An annual favourite now with many classes, Year 3 
had an immensely entertaining day out to 
Legoland. Their highlights were:  
“My group loved the Laser Rider ride; it was scary 
and fun.” – Eesa.  
“We really liked the Jolly Rocker; it made us giggle 
and scream.” – Shakiem  
“The River Splash ride was EPIC!!” – Dila 
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“All the rides were amazing, especially Spider 
Spinner. WOW!” – Amelia.  
“Every single ride throughout the day was totally 
AWESOME.” – Amandeep  
 
 

Year 1 Trip – Walk around London 
As part of their Cornerstones topic on London, 
both Year 1 classes over the past week have done a 
walking tour of the King’s Cross area. 
Bangladesh – on Thursday 23rd June, Bangladesh 
Class went on a walking tour, which began at St. 
Pancras Station and ended at Granary Square. The 
tour was very educational and filled with engaging 
activities for children to do.  
The children had a chance to see travellers just 
arriving from France. The children waved to them 
as they entered the station. This gesture by the 
children gave those who were arriving a warm 
welcome.  
This is what the children had to say: 
“I learnt that there are 800 pillars in St. Pancreas 
Station.” – Jasmine 
“I guessed correctly the amount of water in the 
fountain at Granary Square.” – Divine 
“ I learnt that the trains were once operated by 
coal.” – Ryan 
Also we must thank you to our wonderful guide on 
the walk – Ellie (Amelia’s mum). 

 
 

 
 
Ghana – on Friday 30th June, Ghana did the same 
Walking Tour. “I liked it when we went through the 
rainbow tunnel. I enjoyed seeing the big statue in 
the station and eating my ice lolly.” – Vika  
“I loved the underground trains and playing on the 
green grass steps.” – Tijan  
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If you exploring St Pancras station, then, suggests 
Ellie, you and your family should try these walking 
tours in the King’s Cross area (it’s only one bus 
journey away!) 

1. Kings Cross Station 

Compare and contrast what we saw at St Pancras 
station with its neighbour. Look at the amazing 
architecture of the new roof and spot the statue of 
Sir Nigel Gresley (who designed over 2,000 trains). 

2. St Pancras Old Churchyard 

Find the Hardy Tree and see how the building of 
the railways left scars on the London landscape. 
http://www.victorianweb.org/photos/hardy/74.ht
ml  

3. Camley Street Nature 

Spot wildlife in this natural oasis developed in the 
old coal drops of the Kings Cross railway. 
http://www.wildlondon.org.uk/reserves/camley-
street-natural-park  

4. London Canal Museum 

Find out more about London’s canals in a Victorian 
ice warehouse. http://www.canalmuseum.org.uk/  

5. A canal boat trip 

Enjoy a relaxing trip down the Regents Canal 
between Little Venice and Camden Lock 
http://www.londonwaterbus.com/fares.html  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

http://www.victorianweb.org/photos/hardy/74.html
http://www.victorianweb.org/photos/hardy/74.html
http://www.wildlondon.org.uk/reserves/camley-street-natural-park
http://www.wildlondon.org.uk/reserves/camley-street-natural-park
http://www.canalmuseum.org.uk/
http://www.londonwaterbus.com/fares.html
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Monogrammed Clothes 
 
For a charge of £1.75 parents can now have their 
child’s name embroidered by the uniform company 
at the back (just below the neckline ) of their 
jumpers, cardigans, and sweatshirts. This is what 
the lettering looks like on Cynthia’s sweatshirt: 

 
 
Forest School – READY FOR ALL WEATHERS 
Forest School is an important part of our school 
curriculum.  It will only be taught indoors if we are 
experiencing severe weather conditions, like 
blizzards or high winds (yellow on the BBC weather 
charts).  We ask you to ensure you send your 
children to be prepared for all weathers – the cold, 
rain, sun, and high temperatures.  We are not able 
to accommodate requests to remain in school 
because of the weather. We thank you for your 
cooperation in this. As it’s the Summer Term, 
please remember to send in your child with a 
sunhat and sun-cream on sunny days.  

 
P.E. – Correct Kit and P.E. Day 
Please see the list below for the correct kit. On 
your child’s P.E. day, your child will come to school 
in their P.E. kit*  (NOT SCHOOL UNIFORM) and 
wear it for the whole day. Your child needs to wear 
the school’s P.E. kit: 
¶ Black school hoodie (with your child’s name in 

house colour) 

¶ House colour T-Shirt with your child’s name 

¶ Plain black jogging bottoms (Leggings, jogging 

bottoms in other colours or with logos are not 

acceptable) 

¶ Plimsolls or trainers 

The P.E. day for each year group is as follows: 
Monday: Year 2 
Tuesday: Nursery & Year 5 
Wednesday: Reception, Years 1 & 4 
Thursday: Year 3 

Friday: Year 6 

*  Nursery to Year 4 children MUST also come to 

school in their P.E. kit on Forest School days.  

 

Wednesday Coffee Morning – Ms Sams 
Next Wednesday on 5th July, Mr Braune will be 
hosting the penultimate coffee morning of the 

term. He will be going through current resources 

to enhance your childõs learning of Computing 

and the rest of the curriculum. We look forward to 

seeing you in the Canteen at 9.00am. 

 
Class Coffee Mornings – Summer Term 
It’s the last week of Class Coffee Mornings next 
week. It’s a great chance for parents to meet the 
class teacher and one another. We look forward to 
seeing you there.  

 

Week 
Beginning 

Monday Friday 

Half Term 

3.7.17 Mexico Pakistan 

10.7.17 No Coffee Morning 

17.7.17 

 
Class Assemblies 
The next class assembly will be performed by India, 
on Friday 7th July. The assembly will start at 9.30am 
and last up to half an hour. Below is the timetable 
for the rest of the school year, so you can put the 
dates and time in your diaries. It really makes a big 
difference for children to see their family in the 
audience; we hope you can make the time for 
them.  

 
Summer 2017 

Week 
Beginning 

Class 

3.7.17 India 

10.7.17 China* 
 

*  China class’ assembly has been moved to 
Friday 14th July. 
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Playcentre Menu – Week 1 
Please see below the Playcentre snack menu. The 
menu runs on a 2 week cycle. This coming week is 
Week 1: 
 

 
 
 
e-Safety – Childnet Resources 
Childnet have updated many resources on their 

website. Have a look at this page about Premium 

Rate Content. Have you ever let your child use a 

tablet, play a game and then discover that they 

have bought thousands of Gold Coins, when a 

heavy change appears on your bank statement? It 

still happens. If you want to avert a disaster, have a 

read of this short article –  

http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/hot-

topics/premium-rate-content   . 

If there are any areas of e-Safety you want to know 

more about, please feel free to discuss it with Mr 

Braune, your child’s teacher or one of the school’s 

leaders.   

http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/hot-topics/premium-rate-content
http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/hot-topics/premium-rate-content
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Next Week’s Menu 

Week 3 
 
Please note that there are also different salad 
options on different days. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Term Dates for 2016-17 
 
Below are dates for our 195 teaching days, including 
5 days for the purpose of teachersô staff development 
(INSET). These days can be taken as INSET days or 
equivalent twilight sessions. 
Academies, free schools and voluntary-aided schools 
are able to set their own dates but have been asked 
to set the same or similar dates in the interest of 
parents who may have children at different schools. 

 

 

Term Dates – 2017-18 
 
Here are the dates for the next academic year: 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Summer Term 2017 

First Day Half Term Finish Number of 
Days 

Tuesday 
18th April 
2017 

Monday 
29th May 
to Friday 
2nd June 
2017 

Friday         
21st July 
2017 

63 (28 first 
half term, 
35 second 
half term) 


